
 
 

                                         
                                          
                               

             
 

                                            
                                          
                                   
                                         
                    

 
 

 
 
 

Leanna Williams 

From: Stephen G. Fox <fox@scag.ca.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 5:23 PM
To: Leanna Williams 
Subject: RE: 2020-2045 RTP/SCS Transit Technical Report HQTCs 

Leanna, 

Based on SCAG’s 2020‐2045 RTP/SCS HQTC maps, the project site is within a half‐mile of a HQTC in the 2045 scenario, 
where there is HQTC service running north and south on Central Avenue at that point. This will be the planned L.A. 
Metro North Hollywood to Pasadena Bus Rapid Transit project that recently cleared the environmental review process 
and is expected to open in 2024. 

SCAG updates its HQTC data and maps every four years for the RTP/SCS. We do our own analysis, and then have the 
local transit agency concur. We caveat that the developer and/or lead agency should look at the current point in time as 
well. Transit agencies frequently adjust service, especially with the pandemic. I looked at Glendale’s Beeline Route 1 
and according to the current schedule, it also is operating as a HQTC service north and south on Central at that 
point. Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Steve 
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